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Newsletter 

Mokoia Intermediate 
 

Matua Rawiri’s Shout Out 

 
Tena Koutou Parents and Caregivers 
 
Welcome back to all the wonderful people at Mokoia Intermediate. Everyone seems refreshed and ready               
for another busy 10 weeks of school. I have visited the classrooms this week and the students are busy,                   
engaged and happy. Each of our learning centre leaders shared their planning and organisation for Term 3                 
at our staffing meeting on Monday afternoon. I am very proud of our EPro8 team that made the grand                   
finals at Matamata Intermediate last night and out of 12 teams. They came second equal. All of them are                   
Year 7 students. A wonderful achievement for Mokoia. This week we have spent time updating our Mokoia                 
Intermediate School website, changing photos, adding up to date information and changing the format.              
We have also had a bright, new, informative school prospectus printed for any new potential students for                 
next year. It looks amazing and we are very enthusiastic to encourage students to enrol at Mokoia in 2020. 
Yesterday our new Board of Trustees shouted the staff morning tea and we had an opportunity to listen to                   
them introduce themselves. Mrs Hyde and I also took them on a tour of our school and showed them the                    
awesome school environment we have. This also gave them an opportunity to think about areas of the                 
school that may need improving or upgrading when we look at our 5 and 10 year property plans. Lastly we                    
have had staff send home student reports through Seesaw, a new approach to engaging parents and                
caregivers with your child’s learning and assessment. Your child’s well being and safety is paramount while                
at Mokoia Intermediate we will ensure we do our best to make this environment the BEST!  
 
Arohanui 
Matua Rawiri and the Mokoia ‘A’ Team  
‘​We are Limitless! We are Passionate! We are Mokoia No.1!’ 
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Key dates for Term 3 
 

ǒ Breakfast Club - Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays at 7.30am in TKW.  
ǒ Wednesday 31 July, 9.45am - RBHS information assembly 
ǒ Thursday 1 August, 9.30am - RLHS information assembly at Mokoia 
ǒ Thursday 1 August - Home and School meeting 5.30pm 
ǒ Friday 2 August, 9.30am - 2.30pm - Aquabots build day 
ǒ Tuesday 6 August - open morning. Lynmore school year 6 students visit 9.30 - 12.30pm 
ǒ Tuesday 6 August - Year 8 students go to open morning at Rotorua Lakes High School 
ǒ Wednesday 7 August - open morning. Other contributing school year 6 students visit, plus students 

from wider Rotorua 9.30- 12.30pm  
ǒ Wednesday 7 August - open evening 5 - 7pm 
ǒ Thursday 8 August, 9.15am - Chess competition, Mt Maunganui Primary 
ǒ Wednesday 14 August, 9.30am - Kiwi Spelling competition 
ǒ Thursday 15 August and Friday 16 August - Rotorua Science and Technology Fair. 
ǒ Friday 16 August - Capital E theatre performance (free) 
ǒ Monday 19 August - Friday 6 September - Client schools in technology learning centre (Weeks 5,6,7) 
ǒ Tuesday 20 August - WHHS orientation day 
ǒ Wednesday 21 August - Science Roadshow - 9.30 Kaituna; 10.35 Puarenga; 12.30 Waiteti 
ǒ Tuesday 27 August - RBHS leadership day 
ǒ Thursday 29 August, 6pm - Mokoia’s Got Talent 
ǒ Friday 30 August - RBHS open day 
ǒ Tuesday 3 September, 4.30pm - Rotomaths 
ǒ Friday 13 September, 6pm - 9pm - Eastside’s Got Talent,  RLHS 
ǒ Wednesday 18 September - HPV vaccinations 
ǒ Wednesday 18, Thursday 19 and Friday 20 september - NMSSA visit 
ǒ Friday 27 September - Term 3 ends 

 
Want to see our full school calendar?  Follow this link: ​http://bit.ly/MokCal 
 

Three Way Interviews Next Week 
Come with your student next week to discuss their goals for the second half of the year.  Reports will be 
available on Seesaw by the end of Term 3 Week 1.  
Copy and paste ​ ​https://www.schoolinterviews.co.nz/code?code=5gvq8​ ​in your browser or go to 
www.schoolinterviews.co.nz​ and use the event code ​5gvq8. 
 
Students in Mr Law's P4 class: ​Mr Law will not be available until ​August 13th and 14th​ because of his 
commitment to dancing with the stars for Hospice. Provision has been made on the site to book interviews 
for these days. 
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Mokoia Open Days 
ǒ Tuesday 6 August - open morning. Lynmore school year 6 students visit 9.30 - 12.30pm 
ǒ Wednesday 7 August - open morning. Other contributing school year 6 students visit, plus students 

from wider Rotorua 9.30- 12.30pm  
ǒ Wednesday 7 August - open evening 5 - 7pm 

 

Rotorua Lakes High School Transition Dates 
Monday 1st August  - Information Assembly at Mokoia Intermediate 9:30 in the School Hall  

Tuesday 6th August  - Rotorua Lakes Open Day  

Tuesday 13th August  - Rotorua Lakes High Open Evening 4pm-6pm  

 

Lakes High Contact: Ross Dunn (Deputy Principal) ​dunnr@rotorualakes.school.nz 

 

Celebrations 
:Cover photo - ​Well done to the Mokoia Intermediate EPro8 team, “Mokoia Master Minds”, who took 
out second place equal, at the grand final of the competition. There were 16 heats and 4 semifinals, so 
they have done extremely well. The only Rotorua school in the finals, and they showed their strength 
against all the Waikato and Bay of Plenty year 7 and 8 teams. Excellent work Motiana Alefosio-Tuck, Theo 
Bennett, Liam Heighway and Siwan Lloyd-Jones, under the guidance of super coach Doug Maguire. And we 
won the most raucous and largest support team too! 
:Welcome back to Mr Gareth Upston who is back for term 3.  Gareth took a year’s leave and got married 
in scotland. He is our release teacher for term 3 before returning full time in 2020.  Gareth is already well 
known to our year 8 students and has begun coaching some of the hockey, including our AIMs teams. 
: ​During the second week of the school holidays Mokoia Intermediate had 5 students (out of 22 in total 
from Rotorua) who competed at the NZ Artistic Roller Sports Championships held in New Plymouth (after 
qualifying at the Northern Areas competition in April). They all skated extremely well and came away with 
many medals including several gold: Liddy Zuidmeer, Harriette Davies​, ​Manaia White, Holly Andrews. 
These skaters also took part in the "Club Show Challenge" (a large group made up of all 22 competing 
skaters) which came 1st.  
: ​We have received a grant from the New Zealand Community Trust for new uniforms. One of the 
downsides of rebranding is having to update uniforms with the new logo.  
: ​It was a superb start to the term and to the new term for our Board of trustees, to have all the members 
here for morning tea on Thursday.  They had the opportunity to introduce themselves to the staff and then 
had a tour around the school. 

 
For more go to our Facebook group page, Mokoia intermediate 2019 - ​http://bit.ly/MokoiaFacebook 

Our School Values 
 
  
 He aha te kai ō te rangatira? 

 He Kōrero, he kōrero, he kōrero. 

 ​What is the food of the leader? It is knowledge.  It is educatio​n. 
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